
 

News from the Principal 

Newsletter   # 15               6 September  2023  

St Mary’s Primary School 
W e  a s p i r e ,  w e  i n c l u d e ,  w e  a c h i e v e .  

l

St Mary's School acknowledges the Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the first 
inhabitants of the nation and the traditional  custodians of the lands where we live, learn and work. 

I hope everyone enjoyed a lovely day on Sunday, 
celebrating Father’s Day. Thank you to all the 
dads, carers and male role models for all they do 
for their families and the St Mary’s School       
community. We hope everyone who attended 
our Father’s Day Breakfast and Liturgy enjoyed 
the morning and know how valued and appreci-
ated they are. We also hope you enjoyed receiv-
ing the Father’s Day gifts that were made with 
love and gratitude.  

A couple of weeks ago, along with other Geelong 
principals and leaders from Catholic schools, I 
was very fortunate to participate in a Pilgrimage 
in the footsteps of Mary MacKillop led by the 
Mary MacKillop Heritage Centre  and MACS.  

We immersed ourselves in the truly inspirational 
faith filled life of Mary as we traced her life 
across Victoria and South Australia ending in 
Adelaide. The event was organised to promote 
the development and understanding of the foun-
dations of the Sisters of St Joseph in Australia 
and offered us the opportunity to develop and 
sustain our roles as leaders of faith in a Catholic 
school. 

It was  a spiritual journey through the heartland 
of Portland, Penola and Adelaide, exploring the 
historic connections of these places with the 
Sisters of Saint Joseph, Julian Tenison Woods and 
Mary MacKillop. As pilgrims, we reflected and 
immersed ourselves in their phenomenal           
contribution to Catholic schooling in Australia 
and the many obstacles they faced in order 
to  bring Catholic schooling to the marginalised, 
especially children in remote areas from poor 
families. We explored the flourishing Josephite 
charism in context with our contemporary        
Catholic educational experience. Fr Julian        
Tenison Woods, the co-founder of the Josephite 
Congregation with Mary MacKillop, was a man of 
faith with concern for the poor and a deep love 
for the environment. He saw God in everything 
around him. 

This immersion experience was an opportunity 
to reinvigorate and enhance our own personal 
growth as leaders in faith, who feel privileged in 
serving our catholic communities. 

Mary MacKillop, Australia’s first Saint, faced so 
many obstacles and adversity in her time and 
had a profound love, faith and trust in God. She 
shared these in the many letters she wrote, in 
her words and in her actions. 

Mary MacKillop lived the teaching of Solidarity 
through her actions for justice. She never judged 
a person because of their circumstances but 
strove to change those circumstances. Mary and 
the Sisters of St Joseph provided friendship, 
emotional support and a place to live for people 
who were alone and isolated who had no 
friends, family or place. She helped people to 
remain connected to society and empowered 
them to help themselves and feel they still had 
self-worth and dignity. 

Mary MacKillop spoke and wrote about “Leaning 
into God”, “Leaving it quietly with God” in times 
of struggle, recognising He is always with you. 
Mary ensured she spoke with love and was very 
graceful even when others harmed or excluded 
her. 

Thank you to Marie and the leadership team for 
assuming all responsibility for our school and as 
always, leading so capably while I was away.  

As we head towards the end of the term, I thank 
everyone for their many valuable contributions. 
When the term break begins at 1:00pm on Friday 
15 September, I wish all in our school community 
a restful break.  

Upcoming Dates in 2023 

TERM 3  

Week 9 
Wednesday 6 September 
PFA Meeting; 7:00 pm via Zoom 
 
Friday 8 September 
Lunch Order Day—Cheer Toasties 
 
Week 10 
Tuesday 12 September 
MERCY FEAST DAY—Wear Blue 
(Casual Clothes or Uniform) 
 
Wednesday 13 September 
School Advisory Council Meeting; 7:00 pm 
 
Thursday 14 September 
Year 3/4 Open Afternoon 3:25-3:45 pm 
 
Friday 15  September 
END OF TERM 3; 1:00 pm Dismissal 
 

TERM 4  
Week 1 
Monday 2 October 
Students commence Term 4; 8:50 am 
 
Week 2 
Monday 9 October 
Whole School Assembly at 3:00 pm 
Year 5/6 Turquoise.  Gates open 2.55 pm 
 
Thursday 12 October 
SCHOOL CONCERT—1:00 pm & 6:00 pm 
All classes at West Town Hall for the day 

 

 
2023 Family 

Handbook 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

2023 Staff 

Email List 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

 

Dear Families,  

Kind Regards, Annice Lappin 

Students are required to 

wear a SCHOOL HAT, 

outdoors, from              

September 1 to May 1  

What tool is displayed on the Bunnings’ store logo?  Hammer 

Future Planning 

If for any reason your child/ren will not 
be returning to St Mary’s School in 
2024, other than current Year 6                     
students, please let Annice know in 
writing by 15 September as this will be 
the required term’s notice given to the 
school.  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf
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WEEK 2 

Wk MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 OCT 2 
Term 4 Commences 

OCT 3 OCT 4 OCT 5 OCT 6 
Concert Rehearsal (Atrium) 

iSea, iCare Excursion 

2 OCT 9 
Concert Rehearsal (Atrium) 

3:00pm—Assembly  
(5/6 Turquoise) 

OCT 10 
PSG Meetings—Day 1 

OCT 11 OCT 12 
CONCERT 1:00pm & 6:00pm 

(All Classes at West Town 
Hall for the day) 

OCT 13 

3 OCT 16 
School Choir Excursion 

(GPAC) 

OCT 17 
Year 3/4 Excursion  

(Velisha Farms) 

OCT 18 
P&FA Meeting; 7:00pm 

OCT 19 
 
 

OCT 20 

4 OCT 23 
Language Leaders  

Excursion (Holy Spirit) 
3:00pm—Assembly  

(Year 3/4) 

OCT 24 OCT 25 
Parish Mass—F-2 Classes 

OCT 26 OCT 27 
Fresh Fruit Friday 

P&FA Trivia Night; 7:00pm 

5 OCT 30 OCT 31 NOV 1 NOV 2 
PSG Meetings—Day 2 

NOV 3 
 

6 NOV 6 
STUDENT FREE DAY 

(Professional Learning) 

NOV 7 
SCHOOL CLOSED  

(Melbourne Cup Holiday) 

NOV 8 NOV 9 NOV 10 
McAuley Feast Day 

Wear Yellow  

7 NOV 13 
3:00pm—Assembly  

(Year 1/2) 

NOV 14 
Year 5/6 Student Free Day 

 
2024 Foundation  

Transition to School  
(Session 1; 9:30am-11:00am) 

NOV 15 
Year 5/6 Camp—Day 1 

 
Parish Mass—3/4 Classes 

NOV 16 
Year 5/6 Camp—Day 2 

NOV 17 
Year 5/6 Camp—Day 3 

8 NOV 20 
STUDENT FREE DAY 

(Professional Learning) 

NOV 21 NOV 22 
Parish Mass—5/6 Classes 

NOV 23 NOV 24 

9 NOV 27 NOV 28    
2024 Foundation  

Transition to School  
(Session 2; 9:30am-11:00am) 

 
School Advisory Council 

Meeting; 7:00pm 

NOV 29 
PSG Meetings—Day 3 

NOV 30 
 
 

DEC 1 
Lunch Order Day  

(Salad Sandwiches) 

10 DEC  4 
3:00pm—Assembly  

(Foundation) 

DEC 5 
School Choir Excursion 
(Geelong Football Club) 

DEC 6 
P&FA Meeting; 7:00pm 

DEC 7 
P&FA Colour Fun Run; 

5:30pm 

DEC 8 

11 DEC  11 
Principal For A Day 

DEC 12 
2024 Step Up Morning 

 
Student Reports  

(Shared with Families) 

DEC 13 
Year 1/2 Excursion (Movies) 
 

DEC 14 
Year 3/4 Excursion (Movies) 

Year 5/6 Excursion—TBC 
Year 6 Graduation: 
Liturgy—5:00pm 

Student Dinner—5:45pm-
6:45pm 

DEC 15 
12:15pm—End of Year  
Assembly  
School Captains’ Photo;  
9:00am 
Student Dismissal; 1:00pm 

Dear Families, 
Thank you for working in partnership to create a rewarding term for all! With much anticipation, we now look 
ahead to Term 4, 2023. Confirmed dates are listed below; we hope you find the new calendar layout helpful. 
Buone vacanze, Marie Monea 

Term 4 School Calendar, 2023 

News from the Deputy Principal 
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School News 

We congratulate  

HENRY TROTTER,       
Foundation Coral, who has been 
awarded the Term 3 Rotary Quiet 
Achiever Award.  
This award and $30 Dizzy Toy 
voucher has been donated by  
Rotary Bayside Geelong and      
recognises students who give their 
very best efforts every day.    
 

 For the weeks to come in St Mary’s 
School Visual Arts the students will 
be involved in a great variety of 
activities with a focus on  Construc-
tion and Threads and Textiles.      
        
If you are able to please send in 
any  materials as listed below, it 
would be greatly appreciated.   
 
Construction: hand paper rolls, 
bottle tops and lids, newspapers, 
catalogues,   magazines. 
Threads and textiles: old (clean) 
socks, wool/yarn, material scraps. 
 
These items can be left in the          
Visual Arts  donation box near the 
1/2 stairwell outside 5/6 Sapphire.  
 
Thank you in advance for your    
donations. 
 
Liza Rosati, Arts Teacher  

Art 

 MACSSIS  
Family School Improvement 

Survey 
 
A reminder to families who received an 
invitation to participate in the survey, the 
survey can be accessed online until Friday 
15 September, 2023. 
 
A participation letter including a survey 
link and individual PIN was emailed via 
Operoo on Monday 28 August to        
randomly selected school families. 
 
We thank you for completing the survey. 
 

Little Angler Kits for Year 5 students 

The Victorian Government is investing $1.5 million from the 
Recreational Fishing Licence Trust Fund to provide up to 
95,000 Little Angler Kits to primary school aged children in 
Victoria. 

The free kits provide a wonderful school holiday activity for 
children with their families and help ease the cost of living, 
providing a fun activity close to home. 

Year 5 students at all Victorian schools, including ours, will 
be offered the opportunity to receive a FREE Little Angler Kit. 

Year 5 students have been selected based on the Victorian Curriculum focus, movement and 
motor development, and safety considerations. 

The program is entirely voluntary. Schools were provided with the option to opt out of the 
program. Our school has opted to stay in the program so that parents can decide whether they 
want their child(ren) to receive a free fishing kit. 

Parents of Year 5 students can advise the school if they do not wish their child(ren) to partici-
pate for any reason whatsoever. We support parents in making decisions that align with their 
family values and beliefs. 

The roll out of kits will occur through the second half of 2023 (16 October - 4 December) so 
that all participating children will have a kit in time for the summer school holidays. 

The kits include a rod, reel with line, tackle tray, some tackle and information on how to use 
them to catch a fish. Please note that the tackle tray includes fishing hooks. The tackle tray will 
be wrapped in cardboard and placed inside a pocket inside the fishing kit bag, which will be 
sealed with a cable tie to discourage students from opening their kits until they are with a 
parent or carer. 

Kits will be handed out to students to take home with them as soon as the school receives 
them. Teachers will tell students not to open the kits until they are safely at home with a        
parent or carer, however parents can contact the school and request to collect their kit from 
the school themselves if they prefer. 

The Victorian Fisheries Authority will create a Little Angler hub on their website, which will be 
live when the kits start being distributed. It will have useful information, instructional videos 
and online resources about where and how to fish linking to existing resources from Fishcare 
and new resources to be produced just for the Little Angler Kits program. 

This initiative aims to grow recreational fishing participation in Victoria by actively encouraging 
primary school aged children to learn how to fish, marine life and the natural environment. 

In which city will next year’s 

Olympics be held?   Paris 
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WEEK 2 St Mary’s School Parents & Friends’ Association News 

 Contact Lauren 0418 580 949 for team booking instructions or to join 

a team. 

Thank you to the school community for the 
support provided for our fundraising event at 
Bunnings Waurn Ponds.  

The sun was shining, 
Phil was incredibly 
photogenic (see   ), 

and Bunnings was experiencing a pre 
Father’s Day rush. Despite some early 
issues with the BBQ (the Gas supply 
was as consistent as my footy tipping) 
and a few hiccups with the EFTPOS 
technology, the day was a great      
success and went a lot better than 
expected.  

We set up shop around 7:30am. By 
around 10:30am we got ourselves 
into a working rhythm getting a       
constant stream of people wanting to 
buy a sausage or two. After a few 
emergency visits to Aldi and Woolworths, we called it a day at 
3:30pm, by which time we had cooked over 80kg of sausages, 
selling more than 1050 sausages and 250 drinks - raising $3,516 
which will directly support the education of our children!  

This was a great effort and could not have been achieved with-
out the generous help of our volunteers.  Everyone got stuck in, 
worked hard and it was good fun working with you all on the 
day. It was extremely satisfying working together as a group to 
raise this amount of money for our school which is going to      
support the education of our kids. A big thank you to Gemma 
Doyle, Angela McMahon, Simone Shannon, Teonie Humphrey, 
Phil Joyce, Evan Brown, Ben Irwin, Sarah Kelly, Andrew Whitelaw, 
Louise Phillips, Lauren Cambridge, Dani Anderson, Martin De 
Marte, James Davidson, Jessica Novak, Richard Flanders, Julie 
Jameson and Sam Jenkin.  

Of course, we would not have raised nearly as much without the 
generous support of the school and local community who      
answered the call for donations of supplies. Thank you!   

I also want to acknowledge Lisa from Ready Cut Vegies who  
kindly donated 20kg of cut onions!  I encourage the school         
community to support Ready Cut Vegies given the continued 
support they have provided to our school with this event.   

Thank you and see you all at the next one.   

Ben Doyle 

“Do you doubt your trivia knowledge? 
Read the newsletter pages each week and you will find 

the questions—and answers—that you seek!” 

 

 

Lisa 
Ready Cut 
Veggies 
3/12 Crown 
St, South 
Geelong  
52210949 

https://readycutvegies.com.au/
https://readycutvegies.com.au/
https://readycutvegies.com.au/
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Community News 
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WEEK 2 Community News 



 

 

Jack Flynn-French  
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St Mary’s School, Geelong 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 

 
T: 5229 9453 
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St Mary’s Primary School  

 

 

 
Facebook: 
@St.Mary’sPrimaryGeelong 
 

Instagram: 
stmarys_ps_geelong 
Twitter: 
@StMarysPS3220 
School Website: 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 
Parent Portal password - 

mary175 

 
 

 

 

2023 Family Handbook 
Scan the QR Code or       

follow the link 

2023 Staff Email List 
Scan the QR Code or        

follow the link 

Community News 

How many students are at the Saturday detention in The Breakfast Club?   Five 

https://chessforschools.com.au/ 

http://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf
https://chessforschools.com.au/

